
Superintendent’s Comments Belmond-Klemme CSD

Acceptance of Bids: High School Interior Hallway Renovation

Background:
The School Board has a short-term goal of improving and modernizing the appearance of our 
high school interior and hallways. The district currently employs Ed Wineinger, Architect, with 
Skott and Anderson of Mason City, to assist with its facility and grounds needs.

Phase IV of our four-year plan is a major renovation of two classrooms into a three-room special 
education suite of classrooms, including a life skills apartment with a kitchen and bathroom.

The original cost projection and budget for the high school special education suite renovation 
project was $250,000.

Competitive Bids:
Bids were due and were opened at 2:00 PM on Tuesday, February 22, 2022. As we anticipated, 
we enjoyed two good bidders on our project. Their bids appear below:

Contractors Base Bid

Henkel Construction of Mason City $291,000.00

Peterson Construction of Webster City $307,700.00

Recommended Action:
I recommend the board move to accept the low bid of Henkel Construction at $291,000.


